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Congratulations to all
students, teachers and staff.

Your hard work is appreciated
and we are proud to share 

some of the memories with this 
Graduation Feature

Grade One Teacher Gloria Elliott (left) and Principal Kathy
Weatherbee present Damen Bartlett (right) with the Ryan Wynn
Award for Accomplishment and Interest in Science. 

Grade Five students Emma Verheul (left) and Bailey Ferguson
(right) received the Carol Hewitt Literacy Award on June 22nd
from Jeannie MacGregor and Principal Kathy Weatherbee.

Austin Bennett (left) and Gabi Gamblin (right) were the recipients
of the Jean Williams Award presented on June 22nd. The annual
award is presented to a male and female Grade Five student who
promote a positive life style, have good attendance and academic
marks, and who are physically active.

Grade Five graduating class from Chiganois Elementary School. Front (left to right)- Craig Blair, Lucas
Miller, Nick McMaster; 2nd row (left to right)- Mrs. Parker, Kyle Little, Jacob Ferdinand, David Murray,
Sam Currie, Brandon Archibald, Jake Rann, Austin Bennett, Emily Dunlap, Amber Romain, Erin
Higgins, Aaron Little, Adeline Small; 3rd row (left to right)- Gabrielle Gamblin, Madison Murray,
Courtney Cummer, Soo Yeon Kim; Back row (left to right)- Emma Verheul, Gabby Hamilton, Bailey
Ferguson, Kaylee Hewlett, Emily Nelson, Danielle Thibault, Montana Ward, Rachel MacDougall. 

Joy Stiles Memorial Award

Chiganois Elementary School

Doug Stiles (left) and Physical Education Teacher Margie
MacIntyre (right) present Chiganois Elementary School Grade
Five student Courtney Cummer with the Joy Stiles Memorial
Award for Leadership in Physical Education.
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Kilometer Klub came to an
end in June with the following
students adding their name to
the wall of honor in the gym:
5K- Seth Penner, Brianna Crosby,
Jarrett Dalrymple, Gabby
Gamblin; 10K- Jaden Miller,
Brent Rushton, Soo Yean Kim,
Kyle Little; 15K- Sarah Gregory,
Erin Higgins, Emily Dunlap,
Kailyn Little, Ethan Gratto, Leah
VanGestel; 20K- Brittany
Otterson, Rhianon Crowe; 25K-
Connor Miller, Austin Bennett;
30K- Michael Reid, Samantha
Mills; 35K- Victoria Smith; 40K-
Reganne Merrey, Keiana
Llewellyn, Courtney Brine; 50K-
Julia Schmitt, Hannah Porter;
55K- Cassidy O’Toole, Nicole
Rector; 65K- Mallory Putnam,
Emmy Bartlett; 80K Haylee
Porter; 115K- Devan Bates,
Matthew Higgins. Great Job!

Volunteer Appreciation was

held on May 29th. Students and
staff gave thanks to all those that
help to make Chiganois a great
place to learn.

A Bicycle Rodeo was held at
the school on June 1st, in con-
junction with the RCMP. Margie
MacIntyre (Miss Rip) and RCMP
Constable Jane MacDonaldn
organized the event. Students
were given many safety tips for
their summer riding. 

Field Day was held on Wed.,
June 17th. Miss Rip had many
fun stations arranged for stu-
dents and a BBQ was held at
noon for students, staff and fam-
ilies. Track and Field events
were held in the afternoon.

The Principal’s Lunch for June
Birthdays was held June 18.

A celebration for the Grade
Five class was held on June
22nd. Students were presented
with their diplomas and awards

before a few hours of social
time together with their fami-
lies.

Austin Bennett and Gabi
Gamblin were the recipients of
the Jean Williams Award. 

The Carol Hewitt Award for
Literacy was given to Grade
Five students Emma Verheul
and Bailey Ferguson.

Grade One student Damen
Bartlett was presented with the
Ryan Wynn Science Award.

The Joy Stiles Memorial
Award for Leadership in
Physical Education was given to
Courtney Cummer.

Expected enrollment for
2009/10 school year is 203 stu-
dents. This will result in one P/1
class, one grade 1 class, one
grade 2 class, one grade 3 class,
two grade 4 classes and 2 grade
5 classes.

Antibullying Day will be
held the first week of
September. Each student will
receive a pink t-shirt. If you are

able to help sponsor this event
please contact Bob White (897-
7982) or Darren Bakker (489-
5403). All sponsors will be rec-
ognized on the backs of the t-
shirts.

School supplies and agenda
books are again being pur-
chased by the school at a cost
to parents of $35/child. This can
be paid in cash or cheque made
payable to Chiganois
Elementary School during the
first week of school in
September. Parents are still
responsible to purchase indoor
sneakers, bookbags and lunch
boxes.

The hot lunch program will
continue in the fall but costs
will increase by 25 cents to
make a main meal $3.25.

Classes will begin on
September 3rd. School photos
will be taken on Sept. 4th and
Sunsweet Fund Raising will
begin.

Have a fun summer. Be safe!

Chiganois Elementary Notes


